

Minutes	
BCCS PTO General Meeting
Friday June 18, 2021 @ 10 am

Call to Order  by Christine Syswerda @ 10:15am

Attendance   Dana Coffey*, Christine Syswerda*, Pam Anderson*, Kayla Miller*, Lisa Lytle*,
A Quorum was reached            *Denotes PTO Board Members  

Review & Approval of Minutes from May 6, 2021 PTO General Meeting. Minutes approved.
Principal’s Report: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]N/A
President’s Report:
· The 2021/2022 School year calendar has been finalized and will be sent out to all families. The School Calendar of Events, however, is still being finalized and the PTO will need to review it at our August meeting.
· We had a new parent whose child will be joining BCCS at the beginning of the 2021/2022 school year express interest in joining the PTO board after we had publicly posted open positions this Spring. After Pam consulted with Principal Kasmer, he requested that board positions only be open to parents of children that have attended the school for at least one full year, but are allowed to be a member-at-large. Pam will review the PTO By-Laws and consensus was reached by all current board members to add this By-Law if not already stated. She will also inform the interested parent. Pam is likely stepping down at the end of the summer as the PTO Board president. Dana Coffey (current Co-President) has offered to step up as president and all other board members have agreed to stay on in their current positions (Kayla Miller: Vice President, Lisa Lytle: Treasurer, and Christine Syswerda: Secretary) through this next school year. Ashley O’Neal (member-at-large) has headed up our passive fundraisers this past school year, and Dana Coffey will reach out to see if her intentions are to stay on in this role for the upcoming school year.
· Pam spoke with the school administration and they would like to have some physical Scrip cards on hand in the office for rewards and prizes rather than ordering all of them online. Will discuss a better system before the start of the school year. May be able to check order history for a few of the most popular ones ordered and keep just a few on hand.
· We came to a consensus as a board to switch our banking account to LMCU this summer after the yearly accounts are balanced and closed and before the start of the new 2021/2022 school year.

Vice-President’s Report
· N/A

Treasurer’s Report
· Disbursements: None
· Balance sheet review: Current Balance is $13,077.44
	
Secretary’s Report
· Christine is working with Terri to get a finalized bill for the Walk-a-Thon Shirts. Due to an unfortunate typo error, our school name was misspelled on the shirts, and Terri is working with her company HALO to get us a discounted price for the order. Christine will reach out to Terri again and let her know we need to have this updated bill completed and paid ASAP to finalize bills and close out our yearly accounts by the end of June 2021.

Scrip Report  
· N/A
Adjournment	at 11:15 am
Next Meeting:  Thursday August 5, 2021 @ 11:30 am
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